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Weekly Press Blotter May 12, 2025 

 

5-6-25 2350 hrs. 

A 56 yr. old male from Chester will be charged with Public Drunkenness after being found on the 900 

block Baltimore Pk. in need of medical assistance due to his intoxication. The male was transported to a 

hospital for treatment. 

5-6-25 2155 hrs. 

Over one pound of marijuana was confiscated from a vehicle after Ofc. Bergman stopped the vehicle for 

driving erratically on the 700 block Baltimore Pk. During a search of the vehicle, marijuana was found 

inside. The 25 yr. old male from Yeadon will be charged with drug offenses. 

5-7-25 1402 hrs. 

Two 12 yr. old males from Chester were taken into custody at Target at the mall after security there 

reported they had stolen close to $800 worth of merchandise including an electric scooter. Both were 

turned over to family, and charges will be filed. 

5-7-25 2223 hrs. 

Employees at Wawa 100 block Saxer Av. reported that earlier in the day a male stole a numerous 

amount of bagged candy from the candy aisle and walked out. Det. Nutley is investigating. 

5-8-25 2029 hrs. 

Officers investigated a crash in which a vehicle drove into a cement post on the front lawn of a property 

on the 600 block Hawarden Rd. The driver, 27 yrs. old from Drexel Hill, was found to be intoxicated and 

taken into custody. He submitted to a blood test and will be charged with DUI and traffic offenses. 

5-9-25 1711 hrs. 

A 44 yr. old female from Clifton Heights was stopped by security at Target at the mall after she was 

observed stealing over $70 worth of health products. The female is suspected of five other thefts since 

April. Charges for Retail Theft will be filed. 

 

 


